
 

  
 City Council Memorandum 
 

 
 
TO: HONORABLE MAYOR AND CITY COUNCIL DATE: DECEMBER 1, 2015 
 
FROM:  PUBLIC WORKS DEPARTMENT  WARD: 1 
  
SUBJECT: REVISION OF 20-MINUTE PARKING ZONE ON NINTH STREET – 

RESOLUTION 
 
ISSUE: 
 
The issue for City Council consideration is revision of the boundaries of the existing 20-Minute 
Parking Zone on the south side of Ninth Street east of Main Street.   
  
RECOMMENDATION: 
 
That the City Council adopt a resolution to revise the boundaries of the existing “20-Minute 
Parking between the hours of 9:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. Monday thru Friday, except holidays” zone 
on Ninth Street from “south side from Main Street encompassing the first four parking stalls 
easterly thereof” to the “south side from Main Street encompassing the second and third parking 
stalls easterly thereof.” 
 
BOARD RECOMMENDATION:  
 
On October 7, 2015, the Transportation Board (Board) reviewed this matter; six of nine members 
were present.  The Board unanimously recommended the proposal to revise the boundaries of 
the existing 20-Minute Parking Zone on the south side of Ninth Street east of Main.   
 
BACKGROUND: 
 
The Public Works Department is installing on-street disabled/ADA parking stalls within existing 
diagonal parking stalls in the core downtown area.  A van accessible disabled/ADA parking stall 
is scheduled to be installed on the south side of Ninth Street east of Main Street which would 
impact two (2) 20-Minute Parking spaces.  The two easterly 20-Minute Parking stalls will remain 
in place.  
  
A revision of the zone boundaries is necessary to accurately reflect the remaining 20-Minute 
Parking Zone in the Master Parking Schedule. 
 

FISCAL IMPACT: 
 
The cost of sign installation and curb painting is nominal.  Funding is available in the existing 
Public Works Department budget.  
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Prepared by: Kris Martinez, Public Works Director 
Certified as to  
availability of funds: Brent A. Mason, Finance Director/Treasurer 
Approved by: Al Zelinka, FAICP, Assistant City Manager 
Approved as to form: Gary G. Geuss, City Attorney 
 
 
Attachments:  

1. Resolution  
2. Site Map 
3. Transportation Board Meeting Minutes – October 7, 2015 


